
 

Parking Supplementary Planning Document Adoption 

Statement: July 2020 

 
Notice of arrangements for adoption of Supplementary Planning Documents 

(Regulation 19 of the Town and County Planning (Local Development) (England) 

Regulation 2004 as amended). 

The Parking Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) was 
adopted on the 22 July 2020. The aim of the SPD is to ensure that all new 
developments provide well-designed vehicle and cycle parking, in order to avoid the 
problems and issues associated with the provision of inadequate or poorly designed 
parking for vehicles and cycles.  
 

The SPD and supporting documents can be viewed at: 

• The Council’s website: www.elmbridge.gov.uk/planning/policy 

• The Council’s offices: Civic Centre, High Street, Esher, KT10 9SD (Currently 
closed please check website for updates) 

 
Any person aggrieved by the SPD may apply to the High Court for permission to 
apply for judicial review of the decision to adopt the SPD. Any such application for 
leave must be made promptly and, in any event, not later than 3 months after the 
date on which the SPD was adopted. 
 
For further information on the Parking SPD, either; 
 
·  Visit the Council’s website: www.elmbridge.gov.uk/planning/policy 
·  Contact the Planning Policy team via e-mail: planningpolicy@elmbridge.gov.uk or 
telephone, 01372 474474 
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